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Presidentõs Report 

Fall is here!  We are working towards finish-
ing up the new year.  This newsletter will 
cover program reports and new things to 
look forward to in FY-2015.  Next week we 
will send out the October newsletter that will 
include Committee and Commission Re-
ports.  Commission reports were due the 
20th.  Not all of the Commissions have sub-
mitted their quarterly reports as of today.  
 

FY-2015 Budget Approved 
On September 30, 2014, the Wichita Execu-
tive Committee passed Resolution WT-14-
219.  The budget includes many new pro-
grams.  The budget total is $4,577,969.32 
and can be found on page 17.  
 

**New** Home Improvement Program  
The Wichita and Executive has included in 
the FY-2015 Budget funds for a Home Im-
provement Program.  The funds will be given 
to the Wichita Housing Authority to adminis-
ter.  The funds will primarily be used for re-
habbing elder homes and the administration 
of the program.  We are currently working 
through the details  of the program and will 
make an announcement prior to the first of 
the year.  The announcement will include 
when interested applicants can apply.  
 

ò* New** Dental & Orthodontics Programs 
On  September 30, 2014, the Wichita Execu-
tive Committee approved Resolution WT-14-
218 approving the guidelines for the new 
Dental and Orthodontic Programs.  Guide-
lines can be found on page 18 of the news-
letter.  This is a new program and we will 
work out any issues that may arise as these 
programs go into implementation on Novem-
ber 3, 2014.  Please contact the Health Pro-
grams @ (405) 247-2425 ext. 158 for more 
information.  

 **New** Graduation Banquet 
There is a Graduation Banquet included for 
those graduating this year.  The Education 
Department will put out more information 
regarding the banquet in the spring.  
 

**New** High School Seniors-Assistance 
High School Seniors can now receive assis-
tance for Senior Announcements, Senior 
Pictures and/or Senior Class Ring.  Guide-
lines for the program are listed on page 10. 
 

Minimum Wage Raised to $10 for Tribe 
On September 30, 2014, the Wichita Execu-
tive Committee passed Resolution WT-14-
214 which raised the minimum wage to $10 
per hour for all tribal entities, including the 
Tribal Government, Wichita Tax Commis-
sion (Smoke Shop), Wichita Gaming Com-
mission, Wichita Tribe Industrial Develop-
ment Commission (Travel Plaza), Sugar 
Creek Casino, Hinton Travel Inn and all 
other businesses now and in the future.   
 

Travel NAFOA & FNDI 
As previously reported, I had the opportunity 
to represent our tribe at NAFOA and FNDI 
Conferences.  Travel was paid for by 
NAFOA and FNDI.  This a great opportunity 
to tell others about our Tribe and the direc-
tion that we are moving in.  
 

Indian Child Welfare-Caddo Cases 
The Wichita and Affiliated Tribes was con-
tacted by the BIA and has assumed the 
Indian Child Welfare cases for the Caddo 
Nation until they are able to resume the 
program.  This has allowed us to receive 
additional funding and hire two new posi-
tions to handle the cases.  The Tribe will 
receive advance notification once the Cad-
do Nation can reassume the program. 

(Continued on Page 2)  
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 Tribe Receives Funding For Wichita History Center 

Wichita and Affiliated Tribes  
Receives Funding for Wichita History Center 
 
The Housing and Urban Development Agency has issued the 
Notice Of Funding Awards for fiscal year 2014 for the Indian 
Community Development Block Grant (ICDBG) program. The 
Wichita and Affiliated Tribes has been awarded $800,000.00 
to construct the Wichita Historical Center to be built north of 
Anadarko, Oklahoma as discussed in previous newsletters. 
The center will provide the Tribe an opportunity to enhance 
the cultural preservation aspects with a museum which will 
provide educational and historical information of the Tribe for 
the entire community and will be shared with all visitors to the 
center. In addition, the history of the Wichita and Affiliated 
Tribes was documented through a joint effort with the Univer-
sity of Oklahoma and the Tribe which worked with the former 
Stovall Museum in Norman, Oklahoma to create a museum 
exhibit concerning the archaeology, history and culture of the 
Nation. The exhibit travelled throughout Oklahoma, Colorado, 
Kansas, Texas, and Tennessee during the late seventies and 
early eighties and upon its return was placed in the admin-
istration building of the Tribe. This ICDBG project will provide 
a permanent place in the museum for the story of the Wichita 
and Affiliated Tribes Nation and will be available for all to see.   

Food Distribution Program 
Quarterly Report 

July 1-September 30, 2014 

Submitted by:  Beth Parker, FDP Director 

 

During the last part of FY 2014, the FDP staff have been busy 
with spending down funds, both federal and tribal. We pur-
chased many items that will be used as outreach at health 
and childrenôs fairs or anywhere our FDP booth is set up.  We 
hope to see some of our tribal members and their families 
supporting all the efforts of not only the FDP staff, but all pro-
gram staff that work at the tribe.  We all take enjoyment dur-
ing these fairs in answering your questions about our pro-
grams and how we can assist tribal families.   
 

We will begin our cooking and nutrition classes on November 
5, 2014.  We will also have another class on November 19th.  
Class dates have not been set up for December, however if 
youôre interested you can always call our office at 405/247-
9677 to get information on the class schedule. 
 

The FDP staff will also be assisting with the After School Pro-
gram which is set to begin in mid- November.  We are all ex-
cited to welcome back our friends that we made and look for-
ward to having some awesome times teaching nutrition edu-
cation and playing games. 
 

We encourage everyone to come and visit our program.  We 

are now a full ñstoreò Food Distribution program.  We allow 

our participants to shop for themselves and we even have a 

checkout station where we scan the food items just like they 

would at a grocery store.   

If anyone would like more information regarding the Food 

Distribution Program, please contact our office at 405/247-

9677. 

Special Thanks to Gerald Collins 
ICDBG Projects 

 
The Tribe would like to give a special thanks to Gerald Collins 
for all of his work on the ICDBG Projects over the years.  
Those projects include:  Infrastructure-roads and water tower, 
Health Programs Building, Family Services Building, Food 
Distribution Building, Child Care Development Center Build-
ing, CrossTimbers Building, Wichita Travel  Plaza and now 
the Wichita History Center.  His efforts and those who have 
assisted in the projects have brought millions of dollars into 
the Tribe to help grow our programs.    

Presidentõs Report Continued from Page 1 
 

Special Council Meeting 
A Special Council Meeting will be held on Saturday, Novem-
ber 15, 2014 at 10:00 a.m.  This will be for the purposes of 
determining wording for proposed amendments regarding 
Absentee Voting and Blood Quantum. If we do not have a 
quorum, the issues will be set aside until July 2016.   More 
information will be in the next newsletter.   
 

Wichita History Center 
We are excited about the funding we received for the Wichita 
History Center.  The announcement and a special thanks are 
on this page.   
 

Conclusion 
The fall is always a time for us to finish up and catch up on 
things to prepare for new projects for the new year.  We con-
tinue to strive to do the best that we can.  We hope that with 
some of the new programs available that our people know 
that we are trying to hear your concerns and address them 
the best we can.  Prayers for each of you during the upcom-
ing holidays.  May God bless each of you as we journey into 
the holidays and spend time with our family and friends.  
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 Special Diabetes Program 

 

 

¶ Planning a Diabetes walk and turkey trot in November 
for National Diabetes month.  We will be collaborating 
with Health to help with their immunization clinic and 
health fair. 

¶ We will be assisting with Health during the Breast 
Cancer event next month. 

¶ We will be participating with IHS Anadarko Clinic for 
their Annual Diabetes Day and health fair on Novem-
ber 1st. 

¶ Planning for NYPD camp 6/8/15-6/12/15.  The cost 
this year is 200.00 dollars/child.  Looking into fundrais-
ers to help assist with the cost of camp. 

¶ Planning for Colgate van to return to promote oral 
health. 

 

Grant Initiatives 
¶ Looking into a Nike grant that promotes physical activ-

ity for our youth. 
¶ Looking into a mini grant from the OITHB for outreach 

projects 
 

Nutrition Initiatives 
¶ Meeting with the Dietitian at Lawton Indian Hospital to 

help make recommendations for our AOA meal pro-
gram to be more diabetic and heart healthy. 

 

The Special Diabetes Program promotes health and well-
ness through outreach, case management, physical activi-
ty, and health promotion/disease prevention of tribal mem-
bers with diabetes.  The fitness center promotes physical 
health through exercise and weight management by our 
fitness trainer Corey Reeder. 
 

Location:  Wichita and Affiliated Tribes Health Building 
Contact:  Robin White, Special Diabetes Program Director 
@ 247-2425 x 160 
 

Corey Reeder, Fitness Specialist @ 247-2425 x 152 
Hours:  Monday thru Thursday 8:00-7:00pm and Friday 
8:00-5:00pm 
 

Members:  open to the community 16 years and older 
 

Services offered through the program include: 

¶ Assistance with shoes, dentures, and diabetes related 

medical appointments/referrals 

¶ Transportation for diabetes related medical appoint-

ment 

¶ Pick-up and delivery of diabetes related prescriptions 

¶ Diabetes, Nutrition, and Health education/resources 

¶ Health Activities 

¶ Fitness center availability 
(Continued on page 14) 

Special Diabetes Program for Indians (SDPI) 
Quarterly Report 

Activity Report 09/15/2014-09/30/2014 
Submitted by Robin White 

 
The Special Diabetes Program for Indians has assumed a 
new director, Robin White.  As the new director my focus 
is to improve health, wellness, and physical activity of our 
elders, youth, children, and diabetic tribal members.  I 
have 10 years experience working with Indian Health Ser-
vices (IHS) in Performance Improvement.  I have a Bache-
lor of Science in Health Science, minor in Business, and 
one year of Nursing School.  I am a proud member of the 
Wichita and Affiliated Tribes.  I hope to bring all my experi-
ence and passion to help improve the Special Diabetes 
Program.   
 

Fitness Center Improvements 
¶ Covered cords for physical safety of members 
¶ Installed antiseptic wipe dispensers to sanitize gym 

equipment 
¶ created daily check sheet for fitness center 
¶ Researching cost for a key card and barcode scanner 

for fitness members to better track physical activity of 
our clients in the SDPI program and assist with their 
wellness.     

¶ Researching options for the TV in the fitness center to 
get CNN and ESPN or music station through the inter-
net connection that will run in the back ground and not 
affect the work flow of the system. 

¶ Researching cost to build an outside path and obsta-
cle course for our youth program. 

 

Special Diabetes Program initiatives started 
¶ Cleaned up all invoices from the previous director 
¶ Processed four special diabetic shoe requests for 

Wichita enrolled members  
¶ Completed one special diabetic shoe assistance for a 

non-indigenous and one special diabetic sock request 
for a Wichita tribal member. 

¶ Ordered Diabetic and nutritional educational material 
for outreach projects and client education. 

¶ Planning outreach projects to meet grant objectives 
 

Outreach Initiatives 
¶ Collaborating and planning with Juvenile services for 

an after school program for youth, 8-17 yrs old.  The 
focus for SDPI will be Wellness and Physical activity 
for middle school and high school youth that will meet 
our objectives for the best practices measure for our 
SDPI grant. 

¶ Planning a morning and afternoon exercise class for 
the elderly 
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 TERO and Grant Writer Quarterly Reports 
TERO PROGRAM  

Quarterly Report 
July 1-September 30, 2014 

Submitted by:  Edward Stephenson, Director 
 

Mission 
TERO works to promote employment and employee rights for 
Native Americans across Oklahoma. 
 
What is TERO? 
TERO was founded in 1976 the TERO office was created to 
insure that Native people have access to employment, train-
ing and other opportunities on or near Indian Lands and Res-
ervations.  Today there is an estimated 300 TERO programs 
throughout the United States.  Headquarters for the TERO 
organization is the Council for Tribal Employment Rights 
Spoken Washington.  Tribal TERO programs enter into a 
yearly contract with the EEOC in Washington D. C. through 
the EEOC office in St. Louis Missouri 
 
Purpose of the Contract 
This contract is intended to provide continued develop-
ment of indigenous capacity to enhance the employment 
opportunities of Indians and to identify, remedy, and 
eliminate unlawful employment discrimination occurring 
on or near the reservation by supporting the work of a 
Tribal Employment Rights Office (TERO).  Our contractu-
al commitment includes: 
 
The TERO office provides job search information and appli-
cation assistance.  Maintains a ñJob Bankò for employee re-
ferrals Receives and investigates potential employment dis-
crimination complaint charges. 
 
TERO Cases Processed 
¶ Four (4) cases have been filed with the Wichita Tribe          
¶ One (2) with the Oklahoma Federal EEOC office 
¶ Two (2) cases have been resolved 
¶ Two (2) cases are still pending with the Federal EEOC 
 
Program Referrals 
¶ Sixteen (16) individuals were referred for employment 

through the TERO office 
¶ Two (2) applicants received employment 
 

Program Contact Information 
Edward Stephenson, TERO Director 

P.O. Box 729 
Anadarko, Oklahoma 73005 

(405)-247-2425 extension 147 
edward.stephenson@wichitatribe.com 

Grant Writer Office  
Quarterly Report 

July 1-September 30, 2014 
Submitted by:  Charles Clark, Grant Writer 

July: 
¶ Follow up for details was conducted with the State of 

Oklahoma, District Attorneys Council after notification 
the tribe had been awarded a Victims of Crime Assis-
tance grant. 

¶ Native Assets grant submitted on deadline July 10. 
¶ Attended Oklahoma Native Assets Coalition Meeting 
¶ Assisted with set up the day before and manned a 

booth at the Annual Meeting. 
¶ Prepped for participation in the Annual Expo Parade. 
¶ Researched and located a grant for a new Counselor 

position from Violence Against Women Act through 
the State District Attorneys Council.  

¶ Worked on VAWA grant. 
¶ Participated in Annual Picnic, Randlett Park. 
 

August: 
¶ Attended Victims of Crime Assistance grant report 

training for award recipients, with Grants Compliance 
Officer and Social Services Director 

¶ Participated with tribal entries in Annual Expo Parade  
¶ Completed VAWA grant Aug. 12 for new Counselor 

position. Presented proposal to Executive Committee. 
Submission was denied due to lack of office space at 
complex. 

¶ Follow up was conducted with VAWA on Counselor 
position and the proposal shelved until next year.  

¶ Follow up was conducted with VOCA on Victims Advo-
cate position and plans were made for VOCA staff to 
review proposal plans for 2015 submission. 

¶ Met with City of Anadarko City Manager Rocky Rogers 
on possible grants that would benefit both the city and 
the tribe.  

¶ Attended JOM event assisting with back-to-school 
supplies. 

¶ Assisted with opening night Aug. 14 at Annual Wichita 
Dance. 

¶ Attended workshop on Project Planning and Develop-
ment Training, sponsored by the Administration for 
Native Americans, Aug. 19-21 in Tulsa.  

¶ Researched and began application for Federal Emer-
gency Management Administration Hazard Mitigation 
Plan grant. 

 

September: 
¶ Researched FEMA grant for Emergency Food and 

Shelter.  

(Continued on page 10) 
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Foster Parents Needed 

 

FAMILY & CHILDREN SERVICES DEPARTMENT is looking for 

individuals who are interested in becoming certified as a Foster 

Care Provider for our Wichita children as well as other Native 

American children who have been removed from their homes and 

are either in State or Tribal custody.   All Oklahoma Tribes are 

expressing a need for more foster homes for our children.  If you 

have the time to spend with a child, can pass a background 

check, have room in your home, have a desire to help children in 

need and are able to provide a safe and loving environment then 

please contact our office at (405) 247-8620 and get the applica-

tion process started.   

 

You will always stand taller when you kneel to help a child. 

 

Upcoming Events 
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 Marsha Rose Receives Honored Elder Award from AARP 

 

Marsha Rose and President Terri Parton President Terri Parton, Marilyn Meyers, Marsha Rose, Karen Rose,  
James ñBunnyò Ross and Graham Gardner 

Marsha Rose  
Honored at ARRP Banquet 

 

On October 7, 2014, Marsha Rose, along with Indian el-
ders across the state, was honored for her contribution to 
the Tribe.  AARP holds an annual awards banquet to hon-
or Indian elders who have made contributions to their 
tribal nations, community or state.  Tribes or individuals 
may make nominations.   
 

Marsha was nominated by the Committee for her partici-
pation and contribution to the Tribe in various capacities.  
Marsha has been an active participant in our tribal gov-
ernment for many years.  Marsha served as one of one of 
the first managers for Anadarko Industries which has now 
successfully graduated from the 8(a) program and has 
provided revenues for the Wichita Tribe Industrial Devel-
opment Commission and the Tribe.  The Tribe currently 
continues to use those revenues to fund elder payments 
and Childrenôs Clothing Assistance.  Marsha also served 
several years as a commissioner on the Wichita Tribe 
Industrial Development Commission and ran for President 
in 2011.   
 

In addition to her contributions to the Tribe, Marsha has 
also been a great resource, encourager and has a genu-
ine desire to see the Tribe succeed. 
 

Marshaôs father was Wesley Rose, grandfather Eben 
Rose and her grandmother was Margaret Spooner La-
mar.   

Marsha has a JD from the University of Houston and a Masterôs in 
Federal Indian Law from the University of Tulsa.  Marsha had a suc-
cessful law practice in Houston.   
 

Also attending the awards banquet to support Marsha were her sis-
ters, Marilyn and Karen, her son Graham, her long time friend 
James ñBunnyò Ross and Terri Parton, President.   
 

It was a great night as we all discussed how we are all related to 
one another and were able to share the evening with Marsha as an 
honored elder.   The Wichita Executive Committee would like to 
congratulate Marsha on her award and express gratitude for her 
service to the Wichita and Affiliated Tribes .   


